

March 26, 2021 Meeting Choctaw KOA Durant, Oklahoma

President Kathy Hutchens called the meeting to order and we said the Pledge of Allegiance.

President Kathy thanked the hosts, Pat and Kaye Wimmer, and Steve and Pat Zimmerer. This was their first time to host and they did a fabulous job!! Tic Block BBQ catered all of our exquisite meals. Pat's brother, Adam, was Tic's assistant cook.

There were no new members at this rally, the first time in a long time to not have new faces.

Secretary's Report

Paula Stevens read the minutes from the Nov. 21, 2020 rally in Fredericksburg. Dana Cooper approved the minutes and John Stevens seconded.

Treasurer's Report

Sue Milgram gave the treasurer's report, the KLS-S Yearly Chapter Financial Report for 2020. The Balance on hand as of December 31, 2020 is \$3,981.74. Expenses for the current rally are outstanding. Stacey Hale approved the report and Danny Reid seconded.

State Director's Report

Randall Haydon gave information on the International Rally in West Virginia this July and asked how many are planning on attending - four couples. Stacey Hale shared that Newmar Service Techs will not be at the International Rally this year.

Kathleen Haydon gave information on the Texas State Rally to be held October 14-17, 2021. The location is Fort Amarillo RV Resort in Amarillo, Tx. Plans are still in the working because of the difficulty of Covid.

Old Business

Kathleen Haydon reported on our club shirts. She still has a few short sleeve shirts and showed us the new long sleeve shirt. The price will be \$20 and in royal blue, navy blue, and light grey. The colors vary because of the supply available from China.

Darrell Frail reported that the 50/50 fund has \$160.00 from its start in November, 2020. Tickets available until dinner Saturday night. Email Dana Cooper charity suggestions for the 50/50 proceeds. The admin fee must be less than 25%. St Jude's has been a suggestion.

New Business

Kathy Hutchens discussed topics suggested for upcoming rallies; tech talks, arts and crafts, and asked for members interested in presenting less than an hour talk with Kathy. Stacey Hale volunteered to give a tech talk.

It was determined that a membership committee is needed to reach out to new members and prospective members. Jean Wagner is working on a brochure. Everyone should introduce themselves to Newmar owners that they meet in rv parks and tell them about our fun group!

Our next rally is April 15-18th at Copano Bay RV Resort in Rock Port, Tx. Randall is looking into a bay cruise since the freeze drastically reduced the fish population. It is important for everyone to register for the rallies on the KLS-S webpage. This is how our hosts know numbers when working with caterers. A suggestion was presented on adding an initial to a last name in registration boxes because we now have a few duplicate last names. If we are to continue crafts, a registration box for crafts should be added, like we have for golf sign-up now.

Hosts for the rallies are set for this year. We do need hosts for 2022. A set of guidelines for hosting a rally is under construction. Christine Barsh suggested that 9:00 be the new breakfast time. Most members liked this idea, but decided timing should be left to the host.

Good of the Order

Kathy Hutchens gave an encouraging update on Gary Fickinger's continuing improvement and progress towards remission. He is feeling good; both he and Diana are anxious to join everyone at the rallies.

Respectfully Submitted Paula P. Stevens

For Secretary Diana Fickinger

KLS-S BALANCE SHEET

CHOCTAW KOA, DURANT, OK MARCH 2021

BALANCE ON:

01/01/21

\$ 3,981.74

REVENUE:

RALLY FEES

\$ 1,750.00

2021 MEMBERSHIP DUES

\$ 80.00

SHIRTS PURCHASED

TOTAL REVENUE:

\$ 1,830.00

EXPENSES:

FOOD EXPENSES

\$ 200.00

STATE DIRECTORS FEE

CATERED MEAL

\$ 3,000.00

WEBSITE UPDATE
SHIRTS COSTS

TOTAL EXPENSES:

\$ 3,200.00

BALANCE ON:

03/31/21

\$ 2,611.74

PREPARED BY:

Sue Milgrom, Treasurer KLS-S